
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MAY 13TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their May meeting on Monday, May 13th, 2019, re-scheduled from Thursday, May 9th, when the Town Board did not have a quorum as only two members were present.  Supervisor Norton called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our service personnel in harm’s way.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – absent
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one addressed the Board.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










Councilwoman Eurich said that the CAC reported that they had 15 people show up to clean the Whitlock Preserve on April 17th. They cleaned up most of the trails, but the footbridge had washed out.  She also noted that anyone going to Whitlock should protect themselves from ticks – one member had 31 on them.

Board members Mary Weinberger and Mark D’Agostino had no reports.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: The supervisor also had no report.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark

D’Agostino, to accept the agenda with two additions: accept an agreement to install shades in the Senior Room, and to appoint a temporary administrator.  With these additions noted, a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. BUILDING DEPARTMENT FEES: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the new Fee Schedule presented by the Building Department, as follows:  






NEW




Application/Plan Review Fee 

$40.00 







$100.00 

Municipal Searches Residential

$125.00 

Commercial




$250.00 

Fire inspections- Non-profit exempt

$175.00

Single & Two Family Residences
(including Modular Homes)

Habitable space



$1.00 per sq.ft. (new)

Non-Habitable space



.75 cents per sq. ft. (renovations)

Modular Homes 



$500.00 + $1.00 sq. ft. basement

Renewal of Building Permit fee is cost of original or $175.00 

Expired Building Permit reapply for new permit

Building w/o permit is twice the cost of Building Permit fee

Code Compliance



$75.00 

Additions,Renovations/Alterations

.55 cents per sq. ft.
to Single & Two Family Residences


Non-habitable space



.45 cents per sq. ft.
Commercial Buildings



Habitable 




$1.00 per sq. ft. (new)

Non-habitable




.75 cents per sq. ft. (renovations)

Permanent Accessory Buildings



Garage, sheds, carports


.45 cents per sq. ft.
Tennis courts




$100.00 

Small Moveable Structures



Up to 144 sq. ft.  no building permit required


Decks & Porches




Enclosed/open/screened


.55 cents per sq. ft.
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Swimming Pools




Above ground




$125.00 

In-ground




$225.00 

Hot tubs




$100.00 

Solid Fuel Burning




Pellet/Wood stove



$100.00 

Fireplace (gas/wood)



$100.00 

Demolition




$100.00 

Roof Permit




$75.00 

Generators/Roof Solar Panels


$100.00 

Fence- Up to 8ft.; exceeds 8 feet requires variance
$75.00 

Timber Harvesting



$100.00 

Blasting Permit per site & valid for one year
   $200.00 

Electrical & Plumbing



$100.00 

HVAC





$100.00 

Sprinkler System




Alarm & Sign Permits



$50.00 

exempt State, Federal & Local Gov't


Oil Tanks





New





$100.00 

Replacement no Building Permit required


Tent Permits




$100.00 

Grading Permits



$100.00 

Mobile Trailer Permits


$10.00 

Cell Towers




New





$5,000.00 

Antenna/Collocation



$175.00 

A roll call vote was held as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.
2. MEDICARE PART B REIMBURSEMENT CHANGE: Joseph Norton made a motion to amend the motion made at the January Re-Organizational Meeting to cap the Medicare Reimbursement from $134.00 per month to $135.50 per month for eligible retirees, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

3. COMMUNITY DAY REQUEST: Karen Mosher, representing the Stanford Business Association, asked if the Board would approve the use of the Recreation area for the Car Show on Community Day, Sept. 14th.  Her request was approved on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent. 

SHADES INSTALLATION: The following resolution was read by Supervisor Norton: 
                                                  RESOLUTION #5A OF 2019
                  TO INSTALL WINDOW SHADES IN THE SENIOR CITIZENS’ ROOM 
          Whereas, the Town Hall Senior Citizens Room is almost finished with the total renovation project, and  

          Whereas, the town senior residents utilizing the room complain that too much bright light is harmful to their eyesight over a long term, and                  

          Whereas, the pre-renovation room had window treatments to alleviate the brightness issue, and 

          Whereas, the Town Board wishes to increase the energy efficiency of the area with the installation

of new HVAC systems and seeks further energy savings.
          Therefore, be it resolved that the Town Board authorizes the purchase of window coverings for $1,622.20 at Home Depot.  Several vendors were contacted and Home Depot responded. They offered a 30% discount for five Levolor Window coverings.  
Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.   Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.   Motion carried.
Resolution #5A of 2019 adopted by the unanimous vote of the Town Board members present and certified this 13th day of May, 2019.
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Supervisor Joseph Norton placed the charges for these window coverings on his personal credit card and will submit an executed voucher with supporting documentation and receipts to the Town Board for approval and payment.
APPOINTMENT OF TEMPORARY ADMINISTRATOR:  The following resolution was read by Supervisor Norton:
RESOLUTION #5B OF 2019

TO APPOINT A TEMPORARY ADMINISTRATOR
          Whereas the Town of Stanford through Local Law #1 of the year 2012 provides for a temporary administrator to be appointed by the Town Board when the supervisor of the town is absent, unavailable or incapacitated, and
          Whereas the local law is in no way to abridge, modify or usurp the power or duties of the Supervisor, or modify section 29 of the Town Law. It is only intended to be used when the Supervisor is not able to carry out his or her function, either as part of an emergency situation or for a longer term as may be necessary given the circumstances, and
          Whereas it was adopted as part of the orderly administration of government for the Town Board to continue to act and carry out financial obligations, and
          Whereas the Supervisor gave notice at the Town Board workshop that some of his family members are in an ongoing medical situation necessitating his presence with them, and
          Whereas, the nature and scope of the medical issues necessitating the Supervisors intermittent and indefinite absences are unclear.
          Therefore, be it resolved, that Councilwoman Mary Weinberger be appointed Deputy Administrator.  This appointment will remain in effect until the Supervisor, who may not be available over the next three months on a continuous basis until his family members are better, and will be able to fully "resume his duties". 
Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.
Resolution #5B of 2019 adopted by the unanimous vote of the Town Board members present and certified this 13th day of May, 2019.
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the April 11th Town Board meeting were approved with the following changes on a motion made by Linda Eurich, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, as follows:

· Mr. D’Agostino asked that the following statement be included on Page 1, #2 of New Business: Councilman D’Agostino stated that he would have preferred to have Maureen Canevari, a Town resident that the Rec. Commission recommended, as the Rec. Director.  
· Both Linda Eurich and Mark D’Agostino asked that the following be included on page 2, as #6: 6. HISTORICAL SOCIETY UPDATE: Councilman D’Agostino expressed his thanks to Kathie Spiers and the Historical Society for their work on the roadside markers at the local cemeteries, such as the one already installed at the Sutherland cemetery.
With these additions noted, a roll call vote was held: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.

The Minutes of the May 6th Town Board Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.
With no further business, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to adjourn the meeting at 6:22 pm.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

